
Building Our Church and Community
     The Holy Spirit Catholic Community (HSCC) Vision & Building Committees continues to evaluate and propose steps necessary to reach the goal of creating a vibrant, growing, and unified community to serve our parish family for the next 50 to 100 years. HSCC needs and parish mission guide the efforts to serve our parishioners. A bulletin-insert in March 2020 reported work that had been pursued regarding a “community center”.
     The building is to be large enough for community celebrations of Ash Wednesday, Easter, Christmas, Confirmation, large weddings, and funerals. We need one structure designed for worship and for growing community. The Design Studio, Inc. (TDSi) was retained to complete pre-design architectural work. Kenneth J Griesemer & Associates, PC was retained to provide liturgical design consultation for the worship space.
     Ken Griesemer guided our community building efforts through church-wide discussions related to worship, catechesis, and program needs. You may recall participating in such listening sessions on March 9, 10, and 11 of 2020. The responses to various questions were analyzed within the standards required by the U.S. Conference of Bishops. Building design recommendations to capture liturgical needs were then presented to the architect.
     The pre-design process continued during early months of the COVID-19 pandemic using virtual meeting tools. During six sessions from January 2021 through March 2021 members of the parish participated in activities and discussions about space needs and layout of spaces within the proposed building. The process is referred to as a Charette. TDSi produced multiple design renditions to help the committee and parishioners solidify ideas. The pre-design phase of our project was completed in October 2021 with plan presentation to the HSCC Vision & Building Committees in November 2021.
     On January 11, 2022, Father Bill, Bob Arambel, and TDSi personnel presented a report of preliminary progress and pre-design site plan drawings to the Diocese of Cheyenne Building Committee as required by diocesan policy. The report and plans were favorably received. Diocesan representatives asked questions and made requests for additional information which will be forthcoming.
     Please join your parish community to receive the report and view building design plans at a meeting on Monday, February 28, 2022, at 7:00 PM in the SCM Parish Center. Representatives of the architectural firm will address the process and product of months of work. Your questions will be answered, and your hearts will be inspired.
     Also continue to pray that Our Father in heaven will help us to grow in unity, community, and charity as we seek to grow in faith as a vibrant community. Let us pray to be in one accord in worship and service to all.
